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“Environmental accounting for responsible local action” – 

Recommendation 220 (2007) of the Congress of Local and Regional Authorities of the Council of Europe

(Reply adopted by the Committee of Ministers on 16 September 2008 at the 1036th meeting of the Ministers’ Deputies) 

——————————————
1.
The Committee of Ministers has examined with interest Congress Recommendation 220 (2007) – “Environmental accounting for responsible local action” and has forwarded it to the different Council of Europe bodies concerned.
  It has brought it to the attention of the governments of Council of Europe member states so that they may draw on the measures advocated by the Congress, particularly with regard to generalising the concept of environmental accounting and consideration of the environment in public policy and financial decision making.  At the same time, the recommendation has been brought to the attention of the European Commission.

2.
As the Committee of Ministers emphasised in its reply to Parliamentary Assembly Recommendation 1653 (2004), to which the Congress refers, it recognises the importance of adopting environmental indicators and monitoring systems as a basis for policy decisions.  Such instruments help to gauge the impact of human activities on the environment and can enlighten decision makers on the environmental implications of their actions. 

3.
Environmental accounting is an indispensable tool for decision making, making it possible to focus on the environmental component of public policies, better evaluate the effectiveness of environment-related policies and, accordingly, implement the concept of sustainable development.  However, a clear distinction should be drawn between the measurement of the state of and trends in the environment on the one hand and the environmental impact of public policies on the other hand.  This distinction is made necessary by the fact that not all environmental changes are necessarily the result of public policies.

4.
The analyses of environmental policies undertaken by local authorities in different European states mentioned by the Congress constitute an interesting first step.  The Committee of Ministers encourages the adoption of a system of environmental accounting at all levels of government, with a view to making decision makers responsible for their actions, facilitating regular monitoring of the state of the environment and helping to integrate environmental concerns in sectoral policies.  Efforts to develop environmental accounting of this kind should draw on the methods and standards set out in the integrated environmental and economic accounting system established by the United Nations (SCEE 2003), as well as the standards and guidance drawn up by Eurostat. 

5.
Nevertheless, where the proposal to prepare a recommendation to member states on the subject is concerned, the Committee of Ministers reiterates the position it has already expressed in the reply to Parliamentary Assembly Recommendation 1653 (2004).

� The European Conference of Ministers responsible for regional/spatial planning (CEMAT), the Standing Committee of the Convention on the Conservation of European Wildlife and Natural Habitats (Bern Convention), the Steering Committee for Heritage and Landscape (CDPATEP) – formerly the Steering Committee for Cultural Heritage (CDPAT) – and the Steering Committee on Local and Regional Democracy (CDLR).
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